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Monday 16th January 
EGM Minutes

1.  Welcome and Apologies

Present:  Louise Donaldson-Nixon, Sienna Sproson, Paolo Ammibale, Sarah Winter, Emma Nylk, Sarah Jane Forsyth, Donna Bain, Rachel Deegan, Melanie Dobie, Paula Sey and Sarah Kay

Apologies:  Jen Simpson


2. Minutes from the previous meeting (AGM)

Approved.  Proposed by: Louise Donaldson-Nixon and seconded by Sienna Sproson


3.  Head teacher report and update

Mrs Bain’s update was issued on theFacebook page and the school app for parents to read.  Mrs Bain summarised this published update at the meeting.  Please find attached the published update.




Areas of the update discussed:

· Attainment updates highlighted writing still not attaining.  Aim is to focus on children not meeting writing attainment.  Achieved attainment apart from P3, P5 and P7.
Melanie Dobie asked when do parents get told if not achieving?  Mrs Bain explained it would be parents evening or when they find a child is needing additional support.  It was also highlighted that children with dyslexia are entitled to a minimum of 1 annual review meeting.
· French aspect being implemented into the classrooms daily, becomes more natural this way.
· BSL – Roar from Katy Perry being taught currently, finding songs a great way to learn.  All staff have been signed on a 2 year module for BSL.
· P4 and P7 are having their national standardised level assessments, any parent is entitled to ask for their children’s assessment data.  This can be done by emailing Mrs Bain.
· Cuppa chat set for 27th January. 
· Parents evening in March, information will be sent out closer to the time.  At the evening there will be interaction workshops
· Attendance monitoring, if attendance less than 90% parents will receive a supportive email.
· Mrs Allan is planning a literacy and numeracy parent interaction session.
· Looking for volunteers for school trips or weekly/regular basis.
· All agreed Festive concerts were a success and £250 raised.
· P7 residential.  To consider where best for next year and September seems to best time as weather hopefully ok and cheaper.  2 nights agreed by teachers as best option due to homesick children and staffing.  It’s a great experience, team building, problem solving, personal skills and sustainability.
· Bikeability, group 1 complete.  Group 2 start on Friday.  Once completed will move onto P6.


4. Proposals for spending of grant money

Treasurer update:  Update by Melanie Dobie.  Have raised a lot so far, grants still from last year.
-£687 for outdoor learning
-£625 for outdoor learning/bumpy/learning
-£509 for sports equipment 
-£2000 for outdoor learning which was raised through the fun run.  Pupils specifically wished it to be used for this so we must honour.
- Over £2000 raised from fair, need to decide what this will be used for.  Suggestion from Mrs Bain:  School trips, P7 hoodies, sports equipment, and digital trolleys.  Only currently have 2 digital trolleys, ideally would like 1 in each wing and full of laptops (each trolley holds 32).  Mrs Bain highlighted she has pressure not to ask parents to additionally fund.  Suggestion from Rachel Deegan:  Party kit from a sustainability view.  The party kit is hired for parties which then raises money for the school.  It was felt we need to reach out to parents for their opinion before spending.  Potentially doing this by using the Microsoft form to ask.  Mrs Bain highlighted further reading books not required.  
- Overall roughly £8000 in the bank.
- A thank you to parent Stuart Bell who kindly volunteered to look at and organise last years accounts.
-Discussion of what sports equipment should be bought.  PSA will go through PE resources and parent Ali GD who has run hockey classes will kindly give a list to what she thinks would beneficial.  Sarah Winter is happy to investigate looking into tennis equipment.  Overall, it is felt equipment for football, tennis, hockey and sport bibs is required.
- Outdoors update:  Planters in but they need to be filled.  Unfortunately, shelter is unable to go ahead.  Blackboards painted in bumpy.  Orienteering company have been in touch to set up.

5. Spring term activities

- Aiming to have a film night in February, need to set a date.  Also aiming to have a end of term spring disco.
- Summer Fayre this year, we need to think about a suitable date.

6. Database of University contacts and parent volunteers

· University contacts to liaise with the school, Emma and Joan are setting up.  Emma suggests the idea is to have a database of university contacts and volunteers that the teachers can use.  They will design a form which will be sent to parents.  They are having a meeting with Mrs Bain on the 1st February to see if this is all ok.  If all good they will advertise and send out forms.  The form will ask for volunteers. 
· Mrs Bain is currently looking for someone who teaches BSL.  Louise DN might know someone who does a course and will enquire.

7. A.O.B

· When conducting a parent council meeting at school when is the latest time this can be done?  6.30pm is a struggle for many people.  Mrs Bain thinks can start slightly later and will investigate this.  Mrs Bain did remind us that staff attending will be at the school from the start of the school day.
· Paolo Ammibale asked if there could be an extra parents evenings, for example at least 3 times in 1 year?  Mrs Bain felt this would be unlikely due to the teachers working time agreement with staff.  
· Mrs Bain did highlight that any parent can phone or email the office to speak directly to their children’s teacher if they wish.  This was felt this should be highlighted to parents through the school newsletter.
· It was highlighted that the communication guide is still not set up.  This needs to be chased.
· Rachel Deegan asked re reading books going home during the holidays.  Mrs Bain said that reading books can’t go home during the holidays, but the children can choose books from the library to take home.
· Rachel Deegan suggested it would be useful if the topics the children are learning are released before the next term.  Mrs Bain said they would try to do this in the next academic year.
· Paula Sey asked why BSL and French languages picked.  Mrs Bain highlighted Madras now continuing with French so the children will continue their French when leaving primary school.
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‘Aiming High’

Embracing Challenge, Nurturing Creativity, Being Responsible, Showing Respect, Celebrating Achievement                                           



Parent Council Meeting – Monday 16th January 2023 – 6.30pm in the school hall



Headteacher Report:



Staffing Update:



We are currently recruiting for an additional early years officer for the nursery due to the January intake of pupils.  We have had to readvertise this post as we were unable to successfully fill it before Christmas.  Interviews scheduled to take place next week.





School Improvement Priorities:



Our school improvement plan can be viewed on the school website.



Outdoor Learning Priority – staff are beginning to engage with the draft learning progression.  We will spend time on this at the February inset day and then trial between February and June.



Digital Schools Award – we are in the process of compiling our evidence SWAY and will be applying for accreditation later this term.



Writing – This will be a focus for staff in terms 3 and 4.  We will be exploring improvement methodologies and carrying out small tests of change.



1+2 – French – we will be working with staff and pupils to embed the language for everyday class routines during term 3.  Staff are to be enrolled on an online BSL module to upskill.  Pupils are having an input on BSL each week at assemblies.





Attainment Update – January 2023:



Current attainment based on most recent teacher projections:



		Stage:

		Listening & Talking

		Reading

		Writing

		Maths



		P1

		90%

		80%

		90%

		90%



		P2

		100%

		100%

		100%

		100%



		P3

		78%

		72%

		69%

		78%



		P4

		93.5%

		87.1%

		87.1%

		93.5%



		P5

		97%

		83%

		83%

		74.3%



		P6

		82.7%

		75.8%

		65.5%

		72.4%



		P7

		90%

		87.5%

		87.5%

		85%



		Stretch Target for 2023-23

		80%

		80%

		80%

		84.2%





In almost all areas we have exceeded our stretch targets.  This term we will be focusing on the areas highlighted in pink to ensure we meet our stretch targets by the summer.  



Pupils in P4 and P7 are in the process of completing their National Standardised Assessments.





Parental Engagement:



Cuppa Chat – our next cuppa chat is scheduled for Friday 27th January 9-10am in our out of school club area.  All parents and carers welcome.



Parent Teacher Interviews – our second set of parent teacher interviews are scheduled for 15th, 21st and 23rd of March.  Parents will be able to book their 10-minute appointment with their child’s class teacher using Parents Portal system.  More information will follow closer to these dates.  We are planning to have workshops/information sessions for parents available during the parent teacher interviews connected to our school improvement priorities.



Attendance Monitoring – attendance monitoring of term 2 has been completed.  If your child’s attendance has fallen below 90% then you will receive communication from the school offering support to look at how this can be improved.  We appreciate that last term there was a lot of illness and bugs circulating but we want to ensure that pupils are attending school at all times when they are fit and well to do so.



P1 Literacy/Numeracy Learning With Mum and Dad – Mrs Allan is planning to host a session during school time this term for parents and carers to enjoy literacy and numeracy learning in class with their child.  More information to follow on dates and times.



Parent Volunteers – there are two different types of ways that parents can volunteer to support the school.  This can be ad hoc when needed to help out on trips and events or it can be more frequent and support learning within the school e.g. helping with reading groups, etc.  If parent volunteers wish to volunteer on a regular basis then a Fife Council volunteering form must be completed and a meeting held with the head teacher to discuss the role of the volunteer in the school.  Regular parent volunteers would also need a PVG which the school would organise.  Child protection training would also be provided to all frequent volunteers.  We would be keen to work with the parent council to look at how best to recruit volunteers from our parent body – this will be discussed in more detail at the parent council meeting.





Festive Concerts:



It was lovely to see so many parents and family members attend our festive concerts last month.  We were very proud of the wonderful performances that the children provided for their audiences.  The online booking for tickets using the Microsoft Form was very successful.  Everyone was given their first choice of performance times and all those who requested extra tickets received them.  We raised approximately £250 for school funds from donations at the door.













Homework and Learning Overviews – Term 3:



The homework grids and learning overviews for this term will be shared on Monday 16th January.  All homework grids and learning overviews can be accessed on the school website.  Learning overviews will also be emailed to parents and homework grids uploaded onto class team pages.  



P7 Residential:



We are in the process of exploring quotes for the P7 residential next session.  We are hoping to finalise our booking and share information with our current P6 parents by March.  We are planning to book for September but more information will follow once all arrangements are finalized.



Bikeability:



Weather and staff absence has delayed our progress with P7 bikeability.  Group 1 of our P7’s are reaching the end of level 2 and we hope to start our second group before the end of the month.





Pupil Leadership Updates:



Pupil Council – our pupil council work with Mrs Bain and have formed three sub-committees.  These are:

1. Rights Respecting Schools – this sub-committee is currently working to earn the school our bronze rights respecting school award.  

2. Equalities – this sub-committee is looking at how we can reduce or remove the cost of the school day.

3. Pupil Voice – this sub-committee gathers views and opinions from across the school.  Each member is a representative for a different class from nursery to P7.



Sports Leaders – our sports leaders work with Mr Munro and Mrs Stevenson and are now delivering lunchtime activities and sports to pupils in P1-3.  They have established a rota and are responsible for all of the equipment, planning and organizing of each lunchtime session.  Activities include dance, ball skills and running games.



Digital Leaders – our digital leaders work with Miss Garty and Mrs JD and have developed an acceptable use guide for devices and learning platforms in the school.  These have now been shared with every class.  They have also been upskilled to trouble shoot technology related problems across the school and are responsible for the care of all devices in the school.  They are contributing to our evidence SWAY for our digital school accreditation.



Wellbeing Group – our wellbeing group has formed two sub-committees.  These are:

1. Junior Road Safety Officers – they are responsible for the implementation of our school travel plan and are currently working across the school to promote active travel with Miss Forsyth.

2. Eco/Outdoor/Gardening – this group works with Mrs Simpson to develop our school grounds.



Library and Display Group – this group has been working with Mrs Currie and Mrs Fulton to set up our new school library.  The library is now open and pupils have started borrowing books.  They are also creating lovely, welcoming displays for our school.  Have you seen the new welcome display at the main entrance?
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